Minutes of the May 1, 2010 GSSA Meeting at NCC

Jim Rezzarday began the meeting at 9:00 a.m. with a welcome and a review of last year’s issues (another quiet year) and minutes.

Bill Reeves asked if we could change the GSSA meeting date from this weekend because of New England’s.  Jim replied that it was tried two years ago and NE also changed their date. He also reminded the group that coaches do not need to be at this meeting; a team representative or proxy will suffice.

Jim mentioned that he is working on cutting postage expenses by $200 by utilizing the website more.  The website costs $90/five years plus $15/year for use.  The GSSA website is www.gssaswim.com/
Jim announced that the state meet will be on August 7 & 8, 2010.

Jim reminded the group that if there is a conflict with a swimmer who is registered to two teams and who wants to attend a GSSA sanctioned meet in order to make the two GSSA meets required for states, the coaches must apply (via the website ( any of the nine board members) to obtain a waiver prior to the meet.  

Nomination of officers:

All positions were unanimously voted to remain the same.

President:  Jim Rezzarday  (   nominated,   seconded.)
Vice President:  Brendan McLaughlin  (Dick Cuddihee nominated,   seconded.)
Treasurer:  Greg Derderian  (Jim Rezzarday nominated,  seconded.)
Secretary:  Margie Clark-Kevan  (Dick Cuddihee  nominated,   seconded.)
Mike Hirst, the webmaster, is the only paid GSSA position.  His job will decrease miscommunication while increases proper communication.  There are only about three months of active participation but it works well and saves money for the league.

It was moved by Sherry to accept the 2009 minutes.  Brendan seconded this motion.

The treasurer’s report was discussed next.  The bank account is slightly down this year.  Next year may be a no dues year.  Awards at Claremont have been cut to 8th place.  The old awards to 12th place will be used at Seacoast.  This should save us about $1000.

Budget was approved by MYT and seconded by LRW.

Jim passed invoices around to teams needing them for dues payment.

He will also post this on the website for those who need them.

Jim noted that the invoices included the tax ID# needed by some clubs in order to pay GSSA fees.

Check of $100/team due by July 14, 2010 and payable to GSSA.  

Send it in care of Greg Derderian, Treasurer 

32 Tinker Avenue, Nashua, NH  03064.
Jim mentioned that GSSA will purchase the first copy of team manager.  Coaches can give a receipt to Jim Rezzarday for reimbursement.

Mike Hirst spoke about updating contact information.  

· There was no list passed around this year.  

· Please go to the website to update your contacts and to get used to navigating the site. 

· http://www.gssaswim.com is the hyperlink to the GSSA website.  

· Mike mentioned that there is no need to send in the same information, just make changes as needed.

· There is also a link through US Swimming via our website.  

· The website includes meet results from champs.  You may send invitational results in too.

· This year’s schedule will be up on the website.

· Anything he feels is reasonable, Mike will post- even a youtube swim video.

· Goswim.tv is a link on now.  It has instructional drills and lots of videos of technique work to try in the pool.

· Links to teams is found via team contact information.

· The next meeting date for next year (May 7, 2011) will be on the site as well.

· Laura suggested a 2011 link from the homepage.

Three Rotary Club members (Julie Whitcome, Stephanie Crue, and ??) were guests of today’s meeting.  Jim reminded us that the Milford Rotary Club bears the cost of the Invitational Rotary meet and has done so for 42-44 years!  This year’s Rotary meet is 7/23-24/10.  The three Rotary guests passed around a flyer on the meet and hope to put it up on the website.  

It was announced that some teams (LRW in Laconia and Wolfeboro) were looking for coaches.  

Jim also announced that there was a 20/20 two part special about the controversy surrounding some US swim coaches molesting females.  He reminded the group that there was no tolerance by the GSSA on this issue.  Also, if anyone hears of problems, it needs to be investigated asap.  He warned to communicate, but be discrete because it does involve someone’s reputation.  He encouraged the group to watch the “shocking” series.  

Jim also asked if the GSSA should send a letter to US Swimming about how it was handled in that the issue seemed to revolve more around the money rather than the swimmers/victims.  Jim said that the attorney blamed the parents, not the coach.  There was a question on background checks for coaches.  The answer was that there was only a criminal check done on US coaches, therefore if they moved around, the new club may not be aware of the issue.  He implored us to have due diligence if this comes up.

Jim introduced our head official, Paul Burkhart.  

· Non-current US swimming officials can get GSSA credentials (summer only) by attending a clinic.  
· Next year, every team over 20 swimmers must have at least one official on the deck at meets!
· Paul apologized for any DQs from last season-lol! He then reminded us that the swimmers DQ, not officials.  

· Paul thanked Greg for helping him last season.  Twelve new officials were added, but more are still needed.  

· Paul encouraged coaches to set up clinics for parents.  

· Contact Paul or Jim to do this.

· There are no scheduled clinics (through Paul) yet. 

· Paul mentioned that he has run a clinic for as little as two people, but prefers to have a larger group.  

· Clark will be hosting a clinic soon.  

· Clark will put the date on the website soon.

· Greg Webber has a clinic on Thursday, June 10 from 6:30-9:00.  

· It’s at the McAllister room of the Bedford Public Library.  

· Greg needs to know asap if you want to attend.

Jim showed the new GSSA logo.  Officials will have a NH state behind the logo on their patch.  

Those US officials who want a gssa patch should give their ID#s to Jim in order to get a patch.

One patch/official.  Please keep it safe.

The league wants eyes on all swimmers at all meets- well before states, therefore officials are needed!

The state meet sites were discussed.  

Bill Reeves mentioned possible difficulties with the Dover pool.

· The Dover budget is in a crunch and the town is threatening to close both the indoor and outdoor pools on July 1, 2010.

· Bill and others are trying to encourage them to keep the pools open.

· There will be a march starting at the Jenny Thompson pool on Wednesday, May 26 at 5:45 pm.  He encourages all to attend if possible to make a statement!

· It is not yet known if the Dover pool will be available for states.  (Will know by 6/15.)

· Steve Van der Beken and Jim are working on the Rayco pool as an alternative site in case.

· The indoor Dover pool will be closed for renovations, therefore the outdoor pool will be open… but they both may close on 7/1!

· Fees may increase in order to run states in Dover.

New Team- Gunstock

Jim read Al Rossi’s letter of application.  The Gunstock Stingray Club of about 40 swimmers (20 summer) is to be revived.  They will not be USS until fall.  They would like to swim at Claremont.  Sherry brought up that Al Rossi has a breach of contract with another club and Guilford County.  Jim tabled the decision- no Claremont/GSSA now but they can hold meets this summer.  Jim would like a copy of the contract.  He mentioned that teams can only apply for GSSA membership at this meeting.  Mike said that if he’s cleared, he should be able to go to Claremont.  It was put to a vote.  Corey Sullivan proposed to do nothing.  Paul Burkhart seconded saying it’s about kids, not the coach.  Shelly made the motion to approved Claremont if the board goes through the contract and okays it.  GSC was voted in – they can swim if there is no opposition to contractual agreements.  Should I leave out the highlighted section?
Blue and Concord Y have merged.  The team is now called Concord.  They will go to Dover for states.  

Patty Deschaine said that the blocks will be moved to the deep end and that the Claremont site is available for 2011 and 2012.

Bill Reeves will contact GSSA with information on Dover for 2011 and 2012.

Jim needs six months (for next year) to apply to Manchester.  It was voted in to have a contract with Manchester if Dover falls through.

The by-laws are posted on the website.

Possible by-law change:


A tri-meet counts as two meets for the home team, however it counts as only one 

meet for the swimmer.  Invitational meets also counts as two meets for the home 

team.  (No discussion, rule should be kept.)

Newbury Breakers are not coming back this year.

ORO will have problems hosting meets this summer.  It’s difficult at Hampshire Hills too.

Jim said that a team does not have to host a meet and that we have to make due with what we have.  Some teams cannot have 2 meets at their home pool.  See the GSSA board if you cannot host the minimum of two meets.   Swimmers however must fulfill their 2 meet GSSA meet minimum to qualify for champs.

The state meet director will decide on divisions based on numbers of entries.

· Dover divisional teams are:  

· SSA, BST, MST, ORO, RAYS, HHS, EST, PWST, PST, CONY, LRW, STORM, BYST, GCST, MYT, SVST.

· Claremont divisional teams are:

· JRS, NSTC, JVST, CCBA, BGCN, BAB, SBGC, WST, MKS, NCC, CTS, CMS, NCN, NCAC, GSC?
Division Representatives

· Division 1, 2, 3 and 4 representatives stayed the same.  (Ed Faszewski, Brian Crawford, Tim Thompson, and Missy Rowell respectively.)

It was announced that states is on August 7 and 8, 2010.

State meet pre-seed data

· Claremont

· Patty Deschaines will let coaches know when meet entries are due. 

· rdeschaine@comcast.net
· Saturday will be 11 and up

· Sunday will be for 10 and under.

· Dover

· Check the Seacoast website for the pre-seed due date/time.

No new business.

Sanctioned Meets for 2010:

	Date
	Meet Name

	6/4-6/6
	Seacoast Season Opener

	6/5
	MST Pentathalon at SNHU info at manchesterswimteam.com

	6/18-6/20
	Seacoast Summer Classic

	6/26-27
	Portsmouth Distance and Specialty Meet 

	7/2-7/4
	MST, Manchester Long Course Invitational

	7/17
	Queenie Quimby Invitational (Claremont)

	7/10
	Clark Icebreaker Meet

	7/23-7/24
	Milford Rotary Invitational Meet

	7/31
	PWST Pentathalon

	7/16-7/18
	Seacoast Trials/Finals Meet


9/12/10  Clark Sharks are hosting a breakout stroke clinic.  Only 4 spots left in the afternoon.  $60/swimmer.

Next year’s GSSA Meeting will be Saturday, May 7, 2011 
9:00 a.m. at NCC.

Thus, maintaining the practice of meeting on the first Saturday in May.

Remember, no jeans, please.
At 10:04 a.m. the meeting ended.  
Divisions then broke for state meet job assignments. 

Officers:

President:  Jim Rezzarday

Vice President:  Brendan McLaughlin

Treasurer:  Greg Derderian

Secretary:  Margie Clark-Kevan

Official’s Chairman:  Paul Burkhart

Webmaster:  Mike Hirst

Division representatives:

Division I:  Ed Faszewski

Division II:  Brian Crawford

Division III:  Tim Thompson

Division IV:  Missy Rowell

Have a terrific year of fun, team growth, and swimming!


Respectfully submitted,

Margie Clark-Kevan

